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Student Representative member’s reports – October 
The following reports are to be provided by all SRC November
 
 



Members who failed to provide reports

Miller, Shayne – First Nations Representative
Yigiter, Erdem - Queer Representative
Carr, Mandii – Vice president Activities
Chheda, Rohan - International Student Representative
Danielle Wolf - Environment Collective Representative
Renier-Clark, Vicky-Rae - Disabilities Rep
Jha, Vageesh - Residential Students Representative
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Bojanic, Matthew – President

Introduction
It has been a short turnaround between Meetings #10 and #11, which have coincided with a large number of disruptive events and activities within my schedule, including a hospital admission and military service. Nonetheless, I have remained relatively active across most aspects of my role, and I am committed to ensuring we continue to build upon the necessary activities to achieve our ambitious plans for 2020.

Administration
Since the last SRC meeting, and my appointment as President, I have had regular teleconference meetings with members of the SR+P staff and have continued to prepare for upcoming meetings with senior members of the university executive. Furthermore, I have remained active in the area of grievance resolution, as I feel this is integral to ensuring we continue to operate as a strong, united team.

Strategic Planning
Since the last SRC meeting, I have continued to work on developing both the strategic plan for Clubs and Societies, as well as moving forward with modifications to the SR+P Procedures. Whilst progress has been somewhat disrupted due to end of semester examinations last week, I am certain they will be ready for distribution within a fortnight from this report.

Academic Integrity
The academic integrity student ambassador program is continuing to move forward, with the training program finalised. Recruitment has been slow however, I am hopeful that enough students within the School of Science and Health will be recruited in order to ensure the pilot program can be staffed for Q1 2020. Furthermore, I also attended the final meeting of the National Working Group on Academic Integrity and Contract Cheating, with the new model statement now finalised, and ready to be adopted by numerous tertiary institutions. We achieved much in ensuring that the statement remained focused on re-education and support, as opposed to punishment, whilst still emphasising the gravity of breaches to students. It was also a good opportunity to meet with a number of student leaders, notably Ryan Keneally from UniSA, who has been assisting me with the Ambassador Program, as well as Lachlan Barker, National Education Officer of the NUS, and Rachel Brisbane, the General Secretary of CAPA.

Employability and Internships
All employability projects are now in the delivery phase or have been delivered. The Vocational Training Support Program (VTSP) is complete, with the final task simply the planning of sessions to deliver training to students. At this stage, the RTO @ the College wishes to commence during Summer, and we will begin advertising on Facebook shortly. Pitch Day was also delivered on 10 October, which saw 6 students walk away with mentoring opportunities, and 2 students with potential paid internships. This was an exciting collaboration between a number of partners, and Launch Pad are enthusiastic about continuing to partner with SRC on future projects.

SSAF
Finally, I have also been actively involved in the initial planning of a national campaign on SSAF, coordinated by the National Union of Students, with our initial meeting held on Tuesday 22 October. This will be an exciting campaign which will span grassroots and public activism in raising awareness of the importance of empowering students to have greater control of SSAF, not the institutions that they attend. I feel that this is an exciting step forward for the NUS, and I am grateful to have been given the opportunity to serve on the Campaign Working Group alongside a number of other student leaders. It is my hope that not only will this lead to better outcomes regarding SSAF, but it will also help to integrate Western SRC with other similar organisations both within NSW, but also at a national level.


Bekker, Frederick W. – General Secretary
As my primary role as the General Secretary I collated and formatted the;
- Agenda item list,
- October member reports, 
- Minutes from the previous council meeting
Which are made available public online via http://tinyurl.com/wsusrc2019, and uploaded onto the SRC website http://westernsrc.org/ for public dissemination, transparency and accountability. 

I followed through all actions assigned to me in the previous meeting. 

I represented the SRC at a number of events, including the WISIA international students meet up.

I have been busy assisting new members acclimatize and learn in their new role, working closely alongside with Focus, Vlad, and Ferrer, Natasha in order so that they best understand their roles as Bankstown and Liverpool campus representative respectively.

I have set up a public poll for students to vote in which merchandise they wish to be distributed amongst campuses, as this ensures a public discussion among what they want. I have contacted a large number of suppliers in order to ensure the best prices possible are found for students, and shall be providing an agenda item to purchase these items at the following SRC meeting.

Following in depth consultation; I am hoping to organize a Christmas ball at the end of the year, for a price of $10 per student to attend. The details of which I shall be presenting to the following SRC meeting for its deliberation.

Have been busy assisting with Parramatta city’s Thursday night soup kitchens, overseeing activities and providing an SRC presence whilst distributing SRC tote bags and engaging with a high number of students.

Have been busy responding with member enquiries via email, social media, and in real life; answering queries. In addition, I have been in contact with a large amount of students via social media regarding SRC concerns as part of general online SRC outreach.

Have committed to twice weekly walking around campuses meeting with the general student body; talking to and distributing SRC merchandise to learn about any concerns/queries that they may have, as well as getting vital feedback on how the SRC may perform best to suit their needs. 


Bonatti, Daniel - Vice President Education (Postgraduate)

Background  
I write a report greater than 200 words as I am in the Executive of the SRC.  I am the Vice President Education (Postgraduate), & NUS delegate elect, plus CAPA delegate and Budget and Remuneration, Communication, SSAF Committee member. I am in the Faculty Engineering, Mathematics and Computing doing Graduate Diploma in Building Surveying. I am following my role as described in Student Representation Procedures Clause 14 & 15. I easily achieved the required 42 mandatory hours.   

My activities have been restricted in October due to my larger course work load for my Graduate Diploma In Building Surveying, next year I may take leave to get more done for the SRC, though at moment accelerating my studies.  
Activities – Schedule during October 
Conference, 18-09-2019, Conference site tour 9am to 5pm, total 8 hours.
Sydney Opera House 
[image: ][image: ]
Coal Loader Platform 
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View at Lunch sponsored by Bluebeam
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Baranagaroo Towers 
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UTS Building Frank Gehry 
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Conference Welcome Reception, 6 to 8pm, total 2 hours, Australian institute of Building Constructing our World Conference. I spoke as a Committee Member of NSW Chapter of the AIB to Bafikile Bonke Simelane PrCPM Vice President of The South African Council for the Project and Construction Management Professions (SACPCMP), encouraging him to sign with AIB as a goodwill gesture. This happened with a signed a Memorandum of Understanding with both the University of Pretoria as well as The South African Council for the Project and Construction Management Professions (SACPCMP). As we (AIB) continue to explore new opportunities around the globe, we see these two signings as creating stronger ties with not only our neighbours in South Africa but also as the organisation broadens its reach globally. It is hoped that in this vein, we will continue to explore new opportunities for potential accreditation of appropriate teaching institutions (universities) of construction management programs.    
 [image: ]
Conference, 19-09-2019, 9am to 5pm, total 8 hours, Australian institute of Building Constructing our World Conference.
[image: ]
Conference, 20-09-2019, 9am to 4.30pm, total 7.5 hours, Australian institute of Building Constructing our World Conference 
Conference 9-10-2019, EWB Interuniversity Humanitarian Engineering Conference 
[image: ]

I wrote answers to questions for Sarah Cupitt for What’s-up Magazine This was the first time WSU officially took part in Engineers Without Borders Conference (second unofficially).  This was a great experience, especially as I was involved as WSU inter-university coordinator having put in an EOI to the WSU EWB President Caleb Amos, to do this. It took about 6 meetings over two months before and hundreds of emails, to plan and achieve the conference. The conference it-self was a great opportunity to talk to students in Engineering from other Universities. The guest speakers activities and location Hazelbrook Blue Mountains made it a memorable event. Team activities at the conference, we were randomly organised into teams. These teams where named, Cowboys, Fairies, Superheroes, Pirates, Mermaids, Aliens, Nerds and Wizards. I was in Team Superheroes. The challenge was competing against each other for points.  The Activities we were trying to win were, Trivia, Egg challenge, Speed Amazing Race, Bushwalk, Fast fashion, Bush Fire Mafia. My team Superheroes came second. As the WSU  inter-university coordinator I had met other university students, WSU students had met at the conference. I found all students involved co-operated.
Photo interuniversity students at HEM 
[image: ]
UTS, 10 October, 11.30 to 1pm, total 1.5 hours, CAPA, Meeting. International students Concession Card. 
Golden Key 10 October, Letter congratulating me on my academic results, invitation to Western Sydney Chapter Award Member reception and Golden Key International Society Life membership.
Parramatta City – 10 October, 2 to 4pm, Nourishing Club Kate Levins Workshop Snacks  2 to 4pm, total 2 hours
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Parramatta South, - 10th October, Pitch Day 3.30 to 7pm, total 3.5 hours
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Parramatta City – 2 to 3pm, total 1 hour, CAPS
[image: ]

Parramatta City – Friday 11th – SRC Meeting 
UTS – Sunday 13th - HEC debrief – EWB WSU Chapter Teleconference.
Parramatta City – Tuesday 15th – Building in Bush Fire Prone Areas – Daniel  Presenting - Neighbour to Neighbour I passed 10/20. 
Kingswood – Octoberfest – Wednesday 16th, 3 to 4, 1 hour, I ate 4 pretzels and got SRC glass. Missed out on sausages. 
Camera Photo
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Mobile Photo
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Kingswood – Wednesday 16th – 4 to 6pm, total 2 hours, AGM EWB WSU Society -Club Executives for 2020 as a result of the AGM, the following executives were chosen to lead the club in 2020. At this stage we will continue to run as one club, with one President, VP, & Treasurer. For other positions there will be one or more for each campus - especially school outreach & media:
President (For whole club):
Rohan Pearson-Bourne <19255806@student.westernsydney.edu.au>
Vice President (For whole club):
Daniel Bonatti <19257310@student.westernsydney.edu.au>
Treasurer (For whole club)
Tim Wildig     : 19223520@student.westernsydney.edu.au>
Kingswood Students
Treasurer (For whole club)
Tim Wildig     : 19223520@student.westernsydney.edu.au>
School Outreach Coordinators (Kingswood)
Lucas Mason : 19678001@student.westernsydney.edu.au
Kuhan Thurairasa:     kuhanThurairasa@gmail.com
Parramatta (South & City) Students
President (For whole club):
Rohan Pearson-Bourne <19255806@student.westernsydney.edu.au>
Vice President (For whole club):
Daniel Bonatti <19257310@student.westernsydney.edu.au>
Media & Club development:
Frederick Bekker <19367402@student.westernsydney.edu.au> [ Club development TBC - Facebook development]
Sweta Mudaliar <18328804@student.westernsydney.edu.au>  [Media based in campbelltown - banners, etc]
School Outreach Coordinators (Parramatta)
Sumegha Sehgal          19959678@student.westernsydney.edu.au
Manali Kherodiya          19261759@student.westernsydney.edu.au
Angelika Marie Layson 19930594@student.westernsydney.edu.au
Maisha Choudhury       19335937@student.westernsydney.edu.au
Parramatta South – Thursday 17th – Sustainability Boot-Camp, 12 to 1pm, total 1 hour, we went to find the hottest and coldest spots on campus, I worked in a group of four I recorded data and used the thermometer gun. Urban heat workshop using UN sustainability goals 12 & 13. The hottest result 67*C was near Basketball Courts where we met Naomi Hastings, and coldest 14*C near Robotics building EB. The group results on following photo;

SFS, October, 17th  Email from Society of Fire Safety Engineers Australia, Committee invitation and verification. Everyone who volunteered to participate in the NSW SFS Committee for 2020.  In addition to the returning members, it is exciting to see we have quite a few new members as well.  Once again, thank you for volunteering.  The list of the Committee Members for 2020 in no particular order:
Atul Bhargava, 
.Jamie Vistnes
Alan Wilson
Derya Horasan
Peter Gardner
Edmund Ang
Daniel Levy
Douglas White
Sarnia Rusbridge
Jaimee Bo Ram Choi
Daniel Bonatti
Amer Magrabi
Tom Newton
Abdel Alsanie
Andrew Addinsell
Wallace Zhong
Nate Lobel
Kevin Boyle
Xijuan Liu.
The 19 members are on top of the life members (non-voting): David Boverman, Carlos Quaglia and Stephen Grubits.  The keen eye members may notice we have over 15 members (our Society’s SOP noted a maximum 15) – the executive committee has recently voted to approve lifting this maximum. 
SFS, 18th Octiber, FP-022 Working Group Invitation Fire Protection 22
SFS, 18th October, on working group for AS 5062:2016, Fire protection for mobile and transportable equipment
Richmond – Friday 18th – out and about visit Library 
Hawkesbury – Friday 18th – Academic Senate

Parramatta City - Monday 21st , 9am to 5pm, total 8 hours, Fire Engineering Design Assessment Workshop 3, 9:00am - 5:00 pm.
Parramatta City - Tuesday 22nd Building in Bush Fire Prone Areas Assessment 3 due, submitted. 
SSAF – 23rd October, total 3 hours, Email spreadsheet with decisions, for meeting could not attend on Thursday 24th October at Bankstown.  
Conference, Leura Blue Mountains – Wednesday 23rd, Fire Protection Association of Australia is delivering a Professional Development Workshop for Accredited BPAD Practitioners

Conference, Leura Blue Mountains – Thursday 24th, Australian Bushfire Building Conference 2019, Liveability, 9am to 5.30pm (part of Grad.Dip) - 200458 Building in Bush Prone Areas).

Conference, Leura Blue Mountains – Friday 25th Australian Bushfire Building Conference 2019, 9am to 1pm (part of Grad.Dip) - 200458 Building in Bush Prone Areas).

Golden Key, 28th October, 10am to 2pm, total 4 hours, Parramatta South campus, information session.
Parramatta City, Stories from the West, 6 to 7pm, total 1 hour. 
Sydney campus, 29th October, 9 to 3pm, total 6 hours, Orientation day, Sydney institute of Business technology. 
SRC Meeting, 1st November, 11am to 1pm, total 2 hours
SRC Meeting, 1st November, 2pm to 4pm, total 2 hours
Parramatta South, 1st November, 6pm to 9pm, total 3 hours,  30th Anniversary Western Sydney University Ball. 

Baker, Leahanne - Nirimba Campus representative

I am identifying the needs of students at Nirimba and listening to their concerns and how to make the campus more enjoyable for each student. I’ve recently attend the October College Provost Committee Meeting. In the meeting we’ve talked about current and future events for students at Nirimba and how to make them more involved and showing them support via events we hold.

Focus, Vlad – Bankstown Campus representative Introduction

In the month of October 2019, councilmember Vlad Focas began his tenure with the student representative council (SRC) for the position of Bankstown Campus Representative. Throughout the month I have been ‘learning the ropes’ associated with my role. This involved reading through formal procedures and code of conduct, reading the introduction booklet given by Charbel Korkmaz. My key agendas for the month of October were communicating with welfare services vis-à-vis potential improvements, working with the student voice to replace televisions in the Bankstown Campus Library, addressing concerns relating to the quality of delivered online services i.e. lectures, liaising with library staff to prevent future damage to property and cover shield-guard-funding and attending an SRC event in Liverpool.

Keywords: Welfare, Television, Community Library, student representation, liaison, Bankstown

Student Representative Council Member Report: Bankstown Representative monthly analysis
Welfare Services

To improve the delivery of Trauma informed care and other welfare services I had spoken with Katherine Bland (Welfare Officer, Bankstown) and attempted to contact the welfare coordinator Anne Flowers. I am interested in understanding the most pressing concerns and issues faced by students at the Bankstown Western Sydney University Campus. As of yet, I have received no response from Anne.

Community Library
The community Library discussed is in the process of fruition. I have an appointment to collect shelves to build the library with Mr. Nick Dionisopoulos. The library contents will be filled with the current literature from the unsustainable ‘public library’ which is locked off in the X lounge. I plan to build the library opposite student central, in close proximity to the vending machines.

Bankstown Property Damage
A major concern at the Bankstown Campus is malicious damage to property. The council have discussed certain strategies to be implemented to prevent future damage e.g. acrylic shield-guards for televisions such as those seen in correctional facilities to prevent damage to screens.

Public Poll.
The council have taken the initiative of engaging with student opinion in relation to the actions that may be taken to prevent future property damage and if the SRC should replace the televisions. The result indicated the majority of students wanted action taken to replace the televisions. This has been understood and will be implemented as soon as possible.

Events
On the 23rd of October 2019, I attended an event with the Liverpool campus representative Natasha Ferrer handing out plants for students as an SRC environmental sustainability and student engagement initiative.

Student Representation
I am currently representing Nursing student Marc Anastacio with the hurdles of excessively menial bureaucracy. This is being achieved via electronic mail correspondence with the appropriate services.


Ferrer, Natasha - Liverpool Campus representative

General Synopsis and Reflection: 
Being Liverpool Campus Representative for almost two months, I have experienced many events which have shaped my character and understanding of the world. Updating my status from my last report, my negative feelings revolving around incompetence has reduced drastically and my confidence has risen positively compared to my last report. Through my rising confidence levels, I am able to initiate more events and forums for the Liverpool students and create a nurturing and eventful environment.

Experiences: 
During the October period, I was able to experience both SRC and Liverpool Campus events, meetings and forums. In regards to SRC events, I had experienced Western Wednesday at the Collector Hotel, Parramatta City’s shared space forum, Bankstown and Liverpool combined students club and campus life forum, Pitch Day, October Fest in Kingswood Campus and being apart of the VPU selection board. Through these experiences, I was able to heighten my understanding of SRC and SR&P roles and responsibilities. I was also able to network and create many acquaintances and friends. These experiences had also inspired me in my role as Liverpool representative and for future Liverpool events, forums and meetings. As for campus events, I experienced my first Liverpool event and had enjoyed other events from CBM and Soup Kitchen. Inspired by Clare de Silva’s event, the “Pot a Plant” event I had hosted contained succulent, perennial and cooking plants. By choosing a plant, students then chose a pot to their liking, put on disposable gloves and then transplanted their plant into their chosen pot. Through this, students were able to enjoy their experience and take their mind off incoming exams. An interesting observation I found was that before and after the event, some students stuck around and discussed their interest of plants together. Not only did this event help destress Liverpool students but it had sparked a small community of plant hobbyists and lovers. With only forty plants, at the commencement of my event, majority were taken in over half and hour. It was a successful event with multiple students requesting for the event to reoccur in future times. 

Future Liverpool Campus Initiatives: 
After the success of my “Pot a Plant” event, I met up with Nick Dionisopoulus and came to an agreement on a possible future collaboration between Bankstown and Liverpool Representative and Campus Life. We had discussed a possible “de-stressing” program where each week, a de-stressing event would be held. Ideas discussed involved, arts and crafts, planting, yoga and even walking events. This initiative is still in the process.


Aditi Sengupta - Campbelltown Campus Representative

I have worked towards identifying and promoting the interests of all students on my campus and collaborated with the Student Campus Council and other SRC members. I have spoken to fellow students about Food outlets and prices at the university, Parking and transport, Student services, Clubs and societies, Campus ideas and activities and have encouraged them to engage with the university. I am in the process of organising a forum on campus where students and student leaders can communicate directly. I collaborated with student life and contributed $750 towards holding an ice-cream truck on campus. I was present there on behalf of the SRC and helped raise awareness about the SRC. I held a student forum- feedback for pizza event on campus on 16/10 which was a success. It allowed for a deeper understanding of what students at Campbelltown would like and what their thoughts are. I collaborated with campus life officers and together we organised an additional popcorn and fairy floss stall. Key themes that were consistent were the need for more events, more participation. I also represented the SRC on 12/08/2019 at the Bluestocking Week Lunch which was a great opportunity to celebrate women’s achievements. I also restocked the kitchenette and emailed Hussam about the lack of tea, almond milk and other amenities which has been resolved. I have submitted all reports till date

Hammond, Hollie - Penrith Campus Representative

October has been a busy month, both academically and as a rep. A summary of highlights include:
WoCo networking night at Kingswood
SRC monthly meeting
Emailing and keeping up with documents pertaining to Clubs Board
Reviewing SSAF funding bids through email, though I was not able to attend in person
Completing my undergraduate report for Senate, and attending the quarterly meeting, and an additional pre-Senate meeting with the Chair
Attending the VC’s Town Hall at Kingswood
Oktoberfest at Kingswood
Organising and holding a Psychology Research Panel with WSU researchers at Kingswood through the Psychology Society in partnership with SSAP; I am looking to extend this to an even bigger event that encompasses researchers from all schools on Kingswood campus next year
Keeping up with emails, reports and paperwork and social media content as related to my role 
Attending the selection panel meeting for VPU EOIs

One of the biggest highlights from this month was the Donut Stress event, which took considerable planning and organisation; this was a ‘stress-less’ event run in partnership with the Psychology Society. I purchased a range of gifts for students who completed my campus survey (in addition to the PAWS Pet Therapy dogs and free Krispy Kremes and exam-prep/stress-reducing tips). This was a very successful event where I was able to interact with over 100 students (and additional staff), getting 90 campus surveys filled out by Kingswood students. The feedback on the event was extremely positive and people seemed genuinely excited about the things I’d chosen to give away as gifts. I hope to hold an event like this at least once per semester, as we had fantastic engagement for the 3 hours we were there. I will be collating and analysing the surveys over the coming month. Pics over page



Dunn, Kezia - Women’s Representative

The Wom*n’s collective held its second networking night at Kingswood, with guest speaker Pallavi Verma, a recent graduate. The networking night provided opportunities for students to meet and discuss career and employment opportunities and for alumni and students to network, please see attached images. WoCo will hopefully run future similar events next year.

I am currently in the process of attaining quotes for new equipment for the Women’s rooms, including kettles to heat formula, nursing blankets, baby wipes and changing mats. I will be placing this order on Monday, and then ensuring that the new items are delivered to each campus room and updating our social media.

As this is the exam period and quite busy, WoCo is not running any events as students will be busy studying, hence the shorter length of this report. As such I am dedicating my time to finishing my draft of the code of ethics and vision statement to be discussed at a special meeting of the SRC which I will request for mid November for review and implementation for the next year. I will also be finalising my handover documents for the incoming Wom*n’s representative. Handover is a critically important part of a representatives role and it is crucial incoming officers are offered this support by the previous administration.






Clare Da Silva - Parramatta South Representative

Events:
On the 1st of October, I ran the ‘Make your own pot plant event’ that went really well. We ran out of seedlings due to a lot of people coming through the event. We asked students what they would like to see more of on campus and a lot of feedback was more free food events, more events being held earlier in the week due to their classes being on those days and a better system for awareness of what is happening on campus.
I also went around promoting the Shared space forum and the last Western Wednesday, printing and handing out over 40 flyers. I attended the last western Wednesday that went quite well, despite initial confusion with timing. Many people enjoyed the DJ and drink vouchers. I attended and pitched at the Pitch day event on Parramatta South campus. This was a great event and would be something to definitely continue to do in the future!
I am currently in the process with Bekker, Frederick W., in organising an after exam event in Parramatta. This will be promoted through facebook as well as posters near exam rooms and physical flyers during the exam period. We are also going to put more effort into reaching out to the students living on campus, as we have not really engaged nor put posters up there before. I would love any assistance with this event.

Student Advocacy:
I had the president of the Bangladesh society reach out to me regarding the refusal of their event “Diversity Night 2019” based on security concerns. On the 1st of October, I spoke with them and due to Bojanc’s talks with Richard, a meeting was going to be held the next day with the head of security. I gave them some initial advice about potential options during the meeting and had looked over the notes they had made. I was present during this meeting and security said that due to structural issues, there was a worry about the hub being unsafe for an event of this type. Both Nap and Larissa had explained that this event was not a party as such, but a series of acts performing. Speaking with security we had agreed that the president of the Bangladesh society would write up an email about the nature of the event and what precautions could be put in to place. After the meeting, I sat down with the president of the Bangladesh society and we drafted an email and secured seats with Nap for the event, to quell the safety risks. Thankfully, security got back to us and approved the event. The event went forward and I received positive feedback from the president about the outcome.
Another issue that arose was a student had contacted me about an issue with their lecturer. It was regarding the submission of their major assessment, as they were not sure it had actually been submitted. They had tried contacting the lecturer about the situation and had no response for days. I gathered more information from the student and contacted the lecturer. Within 10 minutes, the lecturer had responded to the student and a solution was reached that the student would provide evidence that they had not accessed the assessment
since the due date. The student was very happy with the outcome and was able to submit their assessment.

Conference:
I am also finalising the details for the upcoming ANZSSA conference I am attending with Grant. I look forward to reporting back to you about this amazing opportunity.


Kathik, Anirudh - Parramatta City Campus Representative

Currently helping Bekker, Frederick W. (SRC General-Secretary) in the selection of SRC merchandise. This will be distributed evenly amongst the campuses the main set of merchandise will be consisting of metal bottles and USB’s this will mostly be ready either by December or January. Assisted the WACM club in hosting 2 events in the city campus which were the trivia night and the IBM workshop which took place recently. Planning to host a small event in the city campus after all the exams are over for the students, such a pizza night or a movie night This way we can try to ensure many people show up as some students do not take the time to socialize and remain introverted.
Will talk to the provost committee to help in the clean up of study areas and toilets in the city campus as it is not maintained at all. This will be done at the earliest else after the exams.
	

Cupitt, Sarah - Online Students Representative

Signed the artwork approval for the online student's lanyards to arrive somewhere between 2-3 weeks
Updated the layout of the contact page on the WOSA website to make the buttons easier on the eyes – made blog posts to showcase opportunities and resources for online students (including services and flyers offered to campus students that can also be accessed by the online cohort)
Submitted the event request for the Online Students Services and Facilities Forum on orgsync for student coverage – approved
Reached 21 members for the WOSA FB group
Announced winner for the Instagram side of the FOMO competition – have not posted 2nd phase involving FB since I haven't heard back from Scott who is Katie's replacement who was giving us the tickets
I attended several SRC events with other members including Western Wednesday, Western Pitch Day, Oktoberfest and Tasha's and Clare's Plant events at Parramatta South and Liverpool Campus. Also attended other on-campus events such as the CAPS catch up and the WSISA End of Semester Event.
Submitted and EOI to attend the TEQSA conference
Responded to online student enquires
Completed SRC Student leadership training compulsory modules – academic integrity (optional, WH&S 1-4, Anti-Bullying, Cultural Responsiveness, Equal Employment Opportunity (EEO) 
I participated in a research study being conducted by Associate Professor Susanne Gannon, School of Education and Professor Kerry Robinson, School of Social Sciences and Psychology. The research aims to interrogate and refresh gendered explanations of inequity and design new approaches for an era of rapid social, cultural and technological change and competing for policy agendas
Updated SRC website – members page and student newspaper pages, fixed a few grammar issues and removed mentions of the student campus councils that no longer exist
Wrote new content for W'SUP that will be published in the spring edition of the student paper
Distributed Info and questions raised from the online Forum to relevant staff members
Processed payment request for 50 Plain Mailing Boxes - paid for by Nap - should be able to fit a karma cup, and a few other bits and pieces - will be delivered to Penrith where the packages will be assembled
Posted Vlad's poll on the FB SRC page for the student issues at Bankstown
Provided my availability to update the SRC video
VPU Panel Selection


SRC Shenanigans (Just a couple of photos)



Feng, Allan - Ethno-Cultural Representative

October saw the Ethno-cultural collective deliver our final planned events for 2019. On the 4th, we collaborated with chaplaincy to hold a student forum surrounding the issue of shared spaces on campus. 15 students and staff attended this fishbowl-style discussion and was very successful. Notes from the discussion are available upon request.

On the 17th, we delivered our VISA Assist and immigration advice event again, in collaboration with Unions NSW and Western Sydney International Students Association. This time it was held at Unions NSW headquarters in the Sydney CBD and involved cross-institutional student rep collaboration as we invited students from all tertiary institutions in Sydney. The event was very successful as we had over 200 attendees throughout the evening and Jenna Nguyen from WSISA performed great as the host. This event was livestreamed and the stream can be found on the ECC facebook page.

PLANNED INITIATIVES:
- I will be working with the collective to develop executive positions for the collective. This will be two executive positions for collective members and will commence in 2020.
- I will also be convening the collective working party for our second meeting. This will occur in the next fortnight.

Professional development:
- I have read this article:
https://psycnet.apa.org/record/2003-88389-000
- I have also conducted research both online and in person surrounding the Indian festival of Deepavali that is occuring this month. This is to explore future opportunities for the ECC to hold more celebrations.

Members who failed to provide reports 

Miller, Shayne – First Nations Representative
Yigiter, Erdem - Queer Representative
Carr, Mandii – Vice president Activities
Chheda, Rohan - International Student Representative
Danielle Wolf - Environment Collective Representative
Renier-Clark, Vicky-Rae - Disabilities Rep
Jha, Vageesh - Residential Students Representative	
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